The Kimblewick Hunt



19 October 2016

Dodds Charity Kimblewick Bucks HP17 8TA 01296 613232 07730680727 Geraldkerry-sumner@hotmail.com

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to you on behalf of the Kimblewick Hunt.

Following this year's successful meet in the Market Square Thame, I write to enquire if you would consider allowing the Kimblewick Hunt to once again meet there, on Monday January 2nd 2017. This is the official New Year's Day Bank Holiday and as traditionally hunting does not take place on a Sunday, therefore, we would like to meet on Bank Holiday Monday.

I hope you will agree that last year's meet went well, despite a few minor issues. I can assure you we will endeavour to ensure these issues do not happen again. To these ends our mounted followers will be notified of parking areas well in advance of the meet, "no go" areas will also be published, stewards will be deployed as the hunt move off, thus ensuring the access for vehicles is maintained, and a cleaning crew will be on site to clear any debris left.

Following the meet we had very good feedback from the Swan Pub, who seemed very happy for us to be in the square, and a donation of £300 plus was made to the Cottage Hospital, following a bucket collection by our supporters. We also had some very positive comments from the town's folk of Thame, who seemed genuinely pleased that the traditional meet had returned to the Town Centre.

I do hope that you feel able to again let the meet take place in the market square in 2017. Should you wish to discuss any concerns or issues regarding this matter, we will be more than happy to meet with you and or the council to discuss how we can proceed.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

Gerald Sumner MFH
Huntsman Kimblewick Hunt